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Adding More Mileage 
As our travel continues and more covid restrictions are lifted, we 
were able to visit more states for meetings. We visited churches in 
Maryland,  Delaware,  New Jersey,  Connecticut,  and New Jersey. 
We’re very thankful for being able to continue to have deputation 
even in the midst of these challenging times. Though one of the 
biggest upside of those covid restrictions is that there is much 
less traffic everyone we go! We used to leave before or after rush 
hour but now that doesn’t matter anymore. 

Numerous preaching
During our meetings, I was blessed with the opportunity to do a 
lot  of  preaching  at  various  churches.  Whenever  we  use  our 
spiritual  gifts,  it  draws us more nigh to God as we seek Him. 
Many of the messages consisted of subjects such as helping others 
to know the Scriptures; the role of the Holy Spirit and how we 
can work with Him better;  comparing and contrasting wisdom 
with foolishness, power with weakness; God making the deaf and 
others; the best way to follow the Great Commission; the love of 
money; how to have the heart of God; and true enlightenment. If 
you want to listen to any of these, they’re on my website (in the 
grey column to the left). 

During  one  of  those  preaching  sessions,  I  was  on  a  platform 
roughly about ten feet up and my son Aiden was in the front row, 
playing with his toys while Colleen was interpreting for me. As I 
was speaking, Aiden started to climb up the steps. I could see 
everyone’s eyes take off me and onto the toddler. He climbed up 
steps many times before so I wasn’t worry about him falling off 
but you could see the nervousness in the congregation’s eyes as he 
inched closer to the top. I kept it cool and kept on preaching. 
When he finally came up, he walked over to me and asked me to 
pick him up. Then I start “speaking” with just one hand while I 
was holding him up for a few minutes until he was ready to come 
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back down. I’ll definitely cherish 
that memory! 

Support
Since  our  last  report,  our  support 
level went up from 54% to 59%! Since 
we’ve started traveling again, we can 
see more support coming in. We only 
had  to  cancel  and  reschedule  one 
meeting  for  next  year  because  of 
covid.  We  very  grateful  for  the 
continued progress we have made and 
for your prayers. 

Prayer Requests
• As usual, for support to continue to 

increase.

• For more meetings in the first half 
of 2021, we have several open dates.

• For God to prepare the hearts of 
the deaf in Philadelphia.

(Picture to the right: Another 
missionary kid tried to share his 
snot with Aiden)
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